
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

January 4, 2017 
 
 

IN RESPONSE, PLEASE 
 REFER TO:  M170104 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Brooke P. Clark, Director   

Office of Commission Appellate Adjudication  
 
FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary  /RA/    
 
SUBJECT:   STAFF REQUIREMENTS - AFFIRMATION SESSION, 3:15 P.M., 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 4, 2017, COMMISSIONERS' 
CONFERENCE ROOM, ONE WHITE FLINT NORTH, 
ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND (OPEN TO PUBLIC ATTENDANCE) 

 
 
I. SECY-16-0143 – FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT CO. (TURKEY POINT NUCLEAR 

GENERATING UNITS 6 AND 7), POSTPONEMENT OF MANDATORY HEARING 
 

 
The Commission approved a Memorandum and Order addressing the schedule for the 
mandatory hearing associated with the combined license application for Turkey Point Units 6 
and 7.  The Memorandum and Order postpones the mandatory hearing until the NRC Staff has 
completed ongoing consultations required by the Endangered Species Act.  The Commission 
directs the Staff to provide within ten days its best estimate of the time frame for concluding 
consultations and to supplement its testimony in this matter once consultations have concluded. 
 
(Subsequently, on January 4, 2017, the Secretary signed the Memorandum and Order.) 
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